
October 23, 2016 

Liturgical Roles 
Mon. October 24  HR        8:00 am   Mass 
Servers:  Scott Walden Ellen Schloemer 
————————————————————————–————— 
Tues. October 25  HR     8:15 am   Mass 
Servers: Taylor Ott, Lexi Rammel, Brayden Sullivan 
————————————————————————–————— 
Wed. October 26  HR         12:05 pm  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Thurs. October 27  SP   8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Fri. October 28    HR      8:00 am  Mass  
Servers:  Rami Casebolt, Dakoda Moore 
———————————————————————————–—— 
Sat. October 29  HR      4:30 pm  Mass 
Servers: Lukas Walter, Dalton Walter, Morgan Walter 
Lectors:  Kristi Koch, Steve Kill  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Carrie Widman, Lori Brown, Connie Rempfer, Peg Larkin,  
Dianne Engel, Colette Dugan, Mary Dull, Caleb Westerfield 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  October 30  HR       8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Wyatt Barhorst, Dakoda Moore, Lexi Rammel 
Lectors:  Pam Vossler, Todd Spieles 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Dixie Russell, Jerry Tebbe, Sandi Rammel 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  October 30   SP     9:30 am  Mass 
Servers:  Chloe Ott, Ally Ott 
Lector:    Cheryl Varuska 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Chris Knatz, Kent Schlegel, LuAnna Scott, Judy Steinke 
Ushers:  Janet Ott, Mike Ott, Mark Ruppert 
Sacristan:  Jeannette Brown 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  October 30   HR          11:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Ashley Scott, Erin Scott, Austin Smith 
Lectors:   Mary Beth Mielke, Donna Kantner  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Matt Axe, Howard Homan, Ron Luthman, Sue Luthman,  
Joanna Frankenberg, Ben Brown, Linda Tebbe 

Calendar of Events 

Sunday 
8:00 am 

8:30 - 9:15 am 
9:30 am 

11:00 am 
6:30 pm 

October 23 
Mass & Choir at Holy Rosary    
SP Children’s Choir Practice 
Mass, Fellowship & Children’s Choir at St. Patrick                    
Mass at Holy Rosary  
Consoling the Heart Of Jesus - Cafeteria 

Monday 
8:00 am 

October 24 
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Tuesday 
8:15 am 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

October 25 
Mass at Holy Rosary  
The Book of James - Modular Rm. 1 
HR Pastoral Council - Rectory Basement 

Wednesday 
10:30 am 
12:05 pm 

6:30 - 7:30 pm 
7– 8:00 pm 
7– 8:00 pm 

7:00 pm 
8 - 9:00 pm 

October 26 
Legion of Mary - Modular Rm. 1 
Mass at Holy Rosary 
SP CCD  
HR CCD Grades 1-8 - School 
HR CCD Grades 9-12 - Cafeteria 
Adult Choir - Music Room 
Connect HRYG - Rectory Basement 

Thursday 
8:00 am 
8:00 pm 

October 27 
Mass at St. Patrick 
Knights of Columbus - K of C Hall 

Friday 
8:00 am 

October 28 
Mass at Holy Rosary     

Saturday 
1:30 pm 
3:30 pm 
4:30 pm 

October 29 
Wedding of Darren Homan & Brittany Williams 
Confessions at Holy Rosary   
Mass at Holy Rosary             

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 

11:00 am 
11:00 am 

 
 
 

6:30 pm 

October 30                Helping Hands Collection 
Mass at Holy Rosary    
Mass at St. Patrick                     
Mass & Choir at Holy Rosary  
Sunday School at Holy Rosary 
3 year olds meet in school 
4 year olds and older start in Church & will then be 
released to the school 
Consoling the Heart Of Jesus - Cafeteria 

Steve and 
Kathy  

Frankenberg  
 

419-753-2056 

 

Grief  
Support 

Prayer 

Hotline 
 

Holy Rosary: 
 Julie 305-7937 

 

St. Patrick 
Judy 738-8702 

   

Weekend 
Mass  

4:30 pm 
 8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

 

344 

163 

179 

301 

987 

 

Miller Textiles 
 

Sponsor of the Week 

CONSOLING THE HEART OF JESUS 

NEWS 

The final class for Consoling the Heart of Jesus scheduled 
for Sunday, November 13, has been moved to Monday,   
November 14, due to the St. Patrick Turkey Party being on 
the 13th. 

ALTAR SOCIETY BAKE SALEALTAR SOCIETY BAKE SALEALTAR SOCIETY BAKE SALEALTAR SOCIETY BAKE SALE    
 

Friday, November 4,  9am - 5pm 
Minster State & People’s Banks 

 

We have had requests for homemade pies, breads, noodles & cookies. 
All women of the parish are asked to make two items or make a cash 
donation for this event.  These items and/or donations can be dropped off 
at the banks by 8:30 am. Volunteers to work the bake sale can call     
Debbie Stegall at 419-733-3486. Leftovers will be sold after the 4:30 pm 
Mass on Saturday,  November 5. 



THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Mass Intentions 
 

Mon. 10/24 St. Anthony Mary Claret 
  Eph 4:32—5:8; Lk 13:10-17 
   8:00 am  HR         Elmo Hastings 
 

Tues. 10/25 Weekday 
  Eph 5:21-33; Lk 13:18-21  
   8:15 am  HR Joan Gregorovich 
 

Wed. 10/26 Weekday 
  Eph 6:1-9; Lk 13:22-30 
   12:05 pm HR         Harry Miley & Mark Axe 
       

Thurs. 10/27 Weekday 
  Eph 6:10-20; Lk 13:31-35 
   8:00 am SP Sylvia Schneider 
    
Fri. 10/28 Sts. Simon & Jude 
  Eph 2:19-22; Lk 6:12-16 
   8:00 am  HR   George & Margaret Koons 
 

 Sat. 10/29 Weekday 
  Phil 1:18b-26; Lk 14:1, 7-11 
      4:30 pm HR Ralph & Ilene Buck 
         
Sun. 10/30 31st Sunday of Ordinary Time   
  Wis 11:22—12:2; 2 Thes 1:11—2:2; Lk 19:1-10 
   8:00 am  HR Jack & Mary Danaher 
   9:30 am  SP Judy Jurosic 
 11:00 am  HR John C. White & Family  

 October 16, 2016      
 

Joyfully and Responsibly I Give My First Fruits to God. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student 

Current Week Donations:  $         1,837.50 
Total Donations Received:  $       22,593.50 
Parishioner Participation:  152 Families 
 

The monthly Adopt-A-Student collection is to help         
  Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses. 

Message from the Pastor 
 

Usually I use this weekly column to get across some     
spiritual insight I have had or to update you on the       par-
ishes, especially the construction and renovation     pro-
jects we have going at both Holy Rosary and              St. 
Patrick’s parishes. This week I thought I’d give you a little 
something different. 
 

I am not usually a man of strong opinions (haha). And I do 
get out for meals in the local restaurants from time to time. 
In a previous column I spoke of the best breakfast spots in 
town. This week I thought I’d give you my choices for the 
best wings, cheeseburgers, and pizza. You may have a 
different opinion as to the best of these, as everyone has 
their own taste buds. I have not been paid off by any of the 
restaurants either. These are just my personal choices. 
 

Here we go. The best chicken wings; this one may come 
as a shocker, and although Beer Barrel has good wings, 
the best wings I have ever had, and I mean ever, are those 
they serve at the Bowling Alley. They really are special – 
very tender with a crispy, light breading. Yum, yum! I’ll be 
going there more often after Saturday evening Mass. 
 

As far as cheeseburgers go, a close second is Generations 
in downtown Saint Marys (used to be Miller’s). But the 
best, meatiest, juiciest and all around good solid burger    
is at Wayne Street Bar & Grille. They just serve a                
no-nonsense, big juicy cheeseburger. I go there on 
Wednesday’s after the noon Mass. A cheeseburger with 
ketchup and mayo, and an order of fries and Dr. Pepper…
it doesn’t get any better than that. 
 

Now for the big one – pizza. Who has the best pizza in 
town? Beer Barrel’s thin and crispy crust is pretty good. 
Guarnieri’s serves a nice pizza pie. Duffy’s is very good. 
But by far, in my opinion, the best pizza in Saint Marys has 
to be at JT’s. Perfect crust, perfect balance of sauce and 
cheese. Just a great pizza.  
 

There you have it. Let me know if you have a different best 
choice, then take me out to dinner there and we’ll discuss 
it. Sharing a meal with the parish priest is a great way for 
me to serve you better, by getting to know you better. 
Thanks in advance! And God bless you and your families! 

Holy Rosary Collection 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:   557 
Adult Envelopes used:   193 
Parish Pay (Direct Deposit)     92 
 

Adult Offering:  $     8,086.50 
Loose Offering:  $        507.55 
Total Collection:  $     8,594.05 
 

Week Budgeted:  $     9,670.00 
Weekly Collection & Direct Deposit:  $     8,594.05 
Over/Short to date:        (1,075.95) 
  
YTD Total weekly budgeted:  $ 154,720.00 
YTD Total weekly collection:  $ 153,547.89 
Over/Short to date:  $    (1,172.11) 
 

Capital Improvement  $     1,301.00 

St. Patrick Collection 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:     55 
Adult Envelopes used:     39 
 

Adult Offering:  $      1,227.00 
Loose Offering:  $        258.81  
Total Collection:    $     1,485.81 
 
Capital Improvement  $        225.00 
 
 Thank you for your generous contributions. 

Catholic Pilgrimage to  
Northern Italy, Switzerland, Austria and Germany 

 

I have an additional 10 spots available for my pilgrimage 
April 24, to May 4, 2017. Please contact the office if you 
are interested in going on this fantastic trip to Europe with 
me.  



Catch the Excitement at Catch the Excitement at Catch the Excitement at Catch the Excitement at     
Holy Rosary SchoolHoly Rosary SchoolHoly Rosary SchoolHoly Rosary School    

 

Mr. Dobrozsi organized the celebration of our feast day,  
Our Lady of the Rosary, on October 7th.  The Glorious  
Mysteries were prayed by the student body, with junior high 
students giving a short reflection on each mystery.  Three 
younger students in each of grades K-4 helped to build a 
beautiful bouquet of flowers to honor Our Lady of the     
Rosary before each mystery was prayed.  Students enjoyed 
a treat in their classroom after praying the rosary.  Thank 
you, Mr. Dobrozsi, for being a wonderful example of Christ’s 
light for the students of Holy Rosary School. 
 

We are looking forward to Special Relative Day on October 
25th during our annual Right to Read Week celebration.  As 
we Focus on Faith the entire week, special relatives are 
invited to attend Mass with their special students, visit  
classrooms for fellowship, and enjoy a short program in the 
gym.  Special relatives are invited to meet students in the 
back of church in order to sit with them in the church     
proper.  We can’t wait to show you our rooms.  The week 
includes such faith-filled activities as Mass, prayer, reading 
by Christ’s Light, and being members of God’s 
Team.  Please call the main office if you would like to be a 
guest reader to share your faith and your love of           
reading.  We’d love to have a guest in each room next 
week. 

 

Virtue of the month:  Humility 

 

HOLY ROSARY HIGH SCHOOL CCD NEWS 
 

Wednesday, October 26 
 

7:00 - 8:00 pm 
 

Meet in the Holy Rosary Cafeteria 
 

Guest Speaker is Connie McEldowney  
from Rustic Hope 

 
Counsel the Doubtful & Shelter the Homeless 

 
CONNECT HYRG to Follow 

 

October 23, 2016 

 Thursday Evenings 
 

6:30 - 8:15 pm 
 
 
    
 

 
ConQuest Boys’ Club - Meet in the School 

 

Little Flowers Girls’ Club - Meet in the Cafeteria 
 

Check our website:  www.holyrosarychurch.us  

WHAT DOES RCIA MEAN? 
The RCIA stands for the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults.  It’s the process through which unbaptized adults 
and older children are formed into the teachings and      
practices of Catholicism and are initiated into the Catholic 
Church.  It is marked by various rites which usually occur   
at Sunday Mass. Sometimes the process includes          
baptized adult Christians or Catholics who are preparing to 
receive sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist.    We 
meet on Thursday evenings from 7-8:30pm.  A daytime 
class is available for those working 2nd shift.  Please call 
the    parish office to register. 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
 

Symbolon - The Catholic Faith Explained 
 

Beginning Tuesday, November 8  
 

Linda Lunz will be leading the DVD series Symbolon—The      
Catholic Faith Explained.  The study will be held at the St. Patrick 
rectory on Tuesday evenings at 7pm.  The 4 week study will begin 
on November 8, with Baptism & Confirmation. There will not be a 
session on November 13, due to the Turkey Party. The program 
will delve into familiar and different aspects of our Catholic faith.  
It opens up “the big   picture” of our Catholic faith in a way that will 
help us know it, live it and articulate it to others.  Please contact 
Linda if you have any questions at 419-733-5807. 

Wedding Banns Are Announced   
 

The third time for  
Darren Homan & Brittany Williams 

 

Thank you to Robbie Burke who came and 
spoke to the Holy Rosary high school CCD 
students on behalf of the Auglaize County 
Crisis Center to increase awareness of  
causes and needs of those who find       

themselves caught up in the cycle of domestic violence. She 
addressed some needs of the center, client circumstances 
and how best a teenager could help.  After her talk, the  
students along with Catechists and volunteers made 25  
casseroles to be used at the Crisis Center.  The Auglaize 
County Crisis Center  benefits most from A Day of Caring 
which will be October 29th. Community members are asked 
to donate food and personal care items and drop them off at 
Pantry Pride, Dollar General or Superior Credit Union (out 
by JT’s). Items collected this day benefit the center all 
year.  This work of mercy addressed the need for us as   
baptized    Christians to feed the hungry, give drink to the 
thirsty and shelter the homeless. 



Hospital Visits  Information 
 

We have determined that when people are admitted to the 
hospital through the Emergency Room the parishes are 
not being notified of their admittance (even if you say 
what church your are affiliated with).  This means that 
communion is not being received by the patient and       
Fr. Barry doesn’t know to come visit. 

 

If you or a family member or close friend who is a        
parishioner experience a hospital stay, please let us know 
by calling the parish office at 419-394-5050. 

BAPTISM CLASSES 
 

Are you expecting a baby or have a child who needs 
baptized? Baptism Preparation Classes are offered 
for parents on the third Thursday of every month. 
Our next class is scheduled for November 17, at 
7:00 pm in the music room in the church basement. 
Pre-registration is required. Please call the parish 
office to register at 419-394-5050.  

ST PATRICK HISTORY BOOKS 
 

St. Patrick History Books and prints of the church are 
available in the parish office or contact Ellen Brown 
at 419-300-8855.  The cost of these books is $35 
and the prints are $15.  If you would like to purchase 
both, the total cost is $45. 

All Day Adoration of Blessed Sacrament 
 at St. Patrick  

 

All day adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
 

3rd Thursday of each month  
 
 

Exposition after the 8 am Mass 
 

Confessions 6:30 - 7:00 pm 
 

Rosary at 6:45 pm  
  Prayer & Benediction at 7pm 

 

** Sign up for a time slot on the sheet  
in back of church.** 

 

Living the Lectionary Radio Show 
 

Tune in to hear Fr. Barry on Mondays  
at 9:30 am on Radio Maria 
88.7 FM or radiomaria.us 

THE ST. PATRICK  

LADIES SODALITY CANDY SALES 
 
 

It is time to order your holiday candy!  Order forms can be    
located in the back of either church and in the parish office.  
Orders and payments are due by October 30, and can be 
placed in the collection baskets, given directly to Irene Heilers 
or dropped off at the parish office. 
 

Please be sure to include your payment when ordering and also 
mark the bottom of the order sheet as to where you will be  
picking up your order. 
 

For questions, please call Irene Heilers at 419-233-9419 or 
Linda Lunz at 419-394-8662. 

TURKEY PARTY NEWS & UPDATES 
 
 

The 2016 Turkey Party will be held Sunday, November 13th, at the K of C  Hall in Wapakoneta.  Food service will start at      
4:30 pm.  The gift basket raffle will be offered again along with the auctioning of a "Dinner with the Pastor" which was very     
successful the last two years.   
 
We are requesting that the ladies of the parish donate 3 baked items and $5.00 cash for our cash basket for the basket raffle. 
Baked items can be cake, pie, 9x13 pan brownies, 2 dozen cookies or a dozen cupcakes. If unable to bake, a $20.00 donation is 
suggested. 
 
We would like the $5.00 cash for the basket raffle as soon as possible, so we can make up the basket. There will be a meeting 
after Mass on October 30, for sign up jobs. We will need pie cutters, setup and cleanup, and kitchen workers. Please give your 
cash donation to Judy Steinke or Mary Cogan. Thanks in advance for all your help. 
 
 

Extra raffle tickets are available at the church entrance.  All sold tickets can be returned to Virgil Brown or via the collection    
basket.     
 

On October 30th there is a Turkey Party Donation envelope. If you would like to donate towards the cash prizes for the raffle 
ticket you can use this envelope or just write on an envelope Turkey Party Donation for the Cash Raffle.  We give away $1950 in 
cash each year.    
 

Donations are still being accepted from businesses and from parishioners. Those interested in donating can call Judy Steinke at                 
419-738-8702. 
 



 

PRAYER BEFORE NOVEMBER ELECTIONS 

 
 

Our Lady of America, Lily of Purity,  

intercede for our country during the coming elections. 

 

Since you are the ever Virgin Mary  

and Mother of the true God,  

obtain from the Most Holy Trinity  

a president and other political leaders  

who will support life,  

who will change the laws  

to make abortion in any form illegal,  

and who will protect the life of each individual at every stage. 

 

Mother, intercede for us that our next president  

will be a person of God  

who will help the United States become a country  

of great purity and high morality. 

 

A country that will uphold family life  

and influence other countries throughout the world  

to love God above all, to serve Him and to live for Him alone. 

 

Our Sweet Mother, time and again you have given us  

your gracious assistance  

and thus we humbly and gratefully  

acknowledge you as Queen of America. 

 

Intercede for us now,   

as we beg for the end of abortion in our country  

and for the uprising of a culture of life.   

 

We place our hope and our confidence in you!   

Our Lady of America,  

pray for us  

and may our eternal Father  

shine His light upon this country  

and the whole world. Amen 

 



St. Patrick Pastoral Council Members 
 

Kent Schlegel   (President)  419-733-5599 
    

Ellen Brown   419-300-8855 
 

Linda Lunz    419-394-8662 
 

Christine Knatz   419-657-6884 
 

Nicholas Brackman   419-657-2199 
 

David Dwenger   937-489-9372 

ST. PATRICK PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES OF OCTOBER 10, 2016 
 

Present: Father Barry Stechschulte, Dave Dwenger, Ellen Brown, Nick Brackman, Chris Knatz, Ed Poeppleman 
(maintenance)  
 

Not Present:  LuAnna Scott, Kent Schlegel, Linda Lunz, Dave Steinke, Vern Yahl 
 
 

The meeting was called to order and opened with a prayer led by Father Barry. 
 

Dave Dwenger made a motion to accept the minutes of September 12, 2016 as emailed.  Chris Knatz seconded the motion.        
All were in favor. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   
 

PC reviewed the progress of the church entrance.  The stained glass window will be installed at the end of October or first part of 
November.  Pat Moeller continues to work on the design to be etched on the front doors of the church.  Pictures and bulletins 
boards will be hung after woodwork has been installed which should be by the end of October.  The large table will be auctioned 
off by silent auction via the bulletin.   
 

Maintenance will continue to clean up new parking lot, removing dead trees and trimming branches. 
 

New furnace has been installed.  Rectory will be heated with fuel oil until the tank is empty. 
 

The bells were looked at and only one bell is working. The remaining bells need more attention. 
 

Organ was repaired but continues to have some issues. 
 
PASTOR REPORT 
 

Consoling the Heart of Jesus is going strong and well attended.   
 

CCD will have a monthly visit from Father.   
 

Parish Council has been encouraged to advocate attendance for Adoration which is the third Thursday of the month. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

Turkey Party will be November 13th at the K of C Hall, Wapakoneta.  Parishioners are always welcome to participate in planning 
and   helping with the party. 
 

During the winter months we, will be cleaning, repairing, rewiring the lights in church. 
 

The meeting ended with a prayer lead by Father Barry.   
 

Next meeting will be December 12, 2016, at 7:00 pm at the rectory. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mary Ellen Brown  



Holy Rosary Pastoral Council 
September 27, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order and led in prayer by Bob Kantner. 
 

Members Present: Bob Kantner, Fr. Barry, Jim Schloemer, Robbie Burke, Deacon Marty, Al Meinerding, 
Lil Heitkamp, Charlotte Duncan, Gene Wilker and Kelly Wilker.  Peg Larkin & Elaine Paul were excused. 
Minutes from the August 23, 2017 meeting were approved. 
 

Altar Society:  Ambrose Dobrozsi was the guest speaker at the September meeting.  The reception for 
those celebrating their 25, 50 and 60th wedding anniversaries was well attended.  The Interfaith Break-
fast will be held in the Meyer Room at Otterbein on October 7, at 9:30am.  Last year 70-75 people at-
tended the breakfast. This event takes the place of the October meeting.  The society will pay for the               
refurbishment of the candlesticks for the new Adoration Chapel.  Deb Stegall is in charge of the            
November 4 bake sale. 
 

Knights of Columbus:  The Knights purchased a Nativity scene which includes the Holy Family, an    
angel and the 3 shepherds.  A donkey, a camel and cow have been donated by parishioners.  They are 
still in need of the 3 kings and sheep.  If anyone is interested in making a donation ($250 for large figure, 
$100-150 for small) contact Joe Kuebler at 419-733-4984.  They would like to have a backdrop to         
resemble a stone cave-like shelter...any suggestions on how to achieve this are welcome. 
 

Youth Ministry/CONNECT:  The youth gathered around a fire with seminarian Ambrose Dobrozsi during 
one meeting.  CCD met last week at Miller Funeral Home and this week will be meeting at Gethsemane 
Cemetery.  These tie into their study of the Corporal Works of Mercy… burying the dead and consoling 
the sorrowful. 
 

Maintenance:  New aluminum spouting will be installed on the school to replace the old that has rusted 
through.  No need to replace the fascia board which is in good shape.  One of the sump pumps in the 
church boiler room has been replaced.  The window air conditioner in the music room has died and will 
be updated with the new classrooms system.  
 

Finance Committee:  No report.  
 

Education Committee:  The Book of James Bible Study meets on Tuesdays at 7:00pm in the Modular 
with 12-15 participants.  Consoling the Heart of Jesus meets Sundays at 6:30 pm in the cafeteria with 70-
80 participating…some groups are conducting these studies at home.  FORMED.org has 75 parishioners 
signed up.  Joe Kuebler has graciously agreed to run a FORMED 101 class on Wednesday, September 
28, from 7-8:00 pm in the modular.  ConQuest Boys’ Club has a record number of boys kicking off the 
year with 29 boys.  Little Flower Girls’ Club is underway with 15  K-3rd grade girls.  CCD is well underway.  
On Sunday, October 2, from 9:00am – 5:00pm, Net Ministries will be leading a high school retreat.  Our 
parish participated in the Heritage Celebration at the Shrine of the Holy Relics on Sunday.  Youth from 
CCD and CONNECT! helped with set-up, ran a game, and served refreshments.  A couple kids who were 
in Vacation Bible School sang in the opening ceremony.  Dixie Russell and Dottie Lininger made a parish 
basket for the raffle whose proceeds benefit the Shrine. 



Holy Rosary Pastoral Council Members 
 

Bob Kantner (President)         419-394-2605 
Gene Wilker (Vice President)         419-394-8471 
Elaine Paul (Secretary)         419-305-7701 
Robbie Burke           419-305-5156 
Matt Kinkley           419-394-5544 
Jim Schloemer           419-394-4267 
Charlotte Duncan           419-394-3882 
Peg Larkin           419-394-5179 
Al Meinerding           419-394-8359 
Kelly Wilker (Youth Rep.)         419-394-8471  

The school is in the final year of OCSAA…annual accreditation.  In Religion, they are working on 
Church History. Their academic goal is working on math critical thinking skills. This is a partial reason 
for updating our Math series.  Ambrose Debrozsi will be leading the Rosary on October 7, for our 
school’s feast day. This is the same day as Community T-shirt Day, so students will be dressed down 
while they celebrate Our Lady of the Rosary. Mass buddies are working out beautifully.  Mrs. 
Baumer, the kindergarten teacher, had a baby boy.  Two subs are helping out in our large Kindergar-
ten class to help keep them on track through the holiday months.  PTO is up and running. They will 
only have three fundraisers this year:  Lucky 10, Night at the Races, and laundry detergent sales.   
 

Liturgy Board:  No report.  They will meet in late October. 
 

Old Business:  Phase 1 concrete work is complete.  The high roof and the chapel roof are done.  
The rafters are to be set next Tuesday on the overflow/classroom addition and that should be under 
roof by mid-October.  The loading dock is complete and the dumpster will remain in the same place 
due to the need to keep sight lines open.  A parishioner has volunteered to take over the weeding 
and trimming the landscape of our campus.  Considering names for the adoration chapel…contact 
Fr. Barry with any suggestions 
 

New Business:  Questions were asked if there will be Stations of the Cross in the Chapel and also 
will there be red poinsettias for Christmas….this will be taken into consideration at the Liturgy     
meeting.  Updates in the building include the addition of plumbing valves so turn-off does not have to 
involve the entire systems; computerized lighting which will result in opening up 48 breakers and   
allow more flexible lighting options; light bulbs in church will be switched to LED which hopefully   
eliminated “dark spots” in some areas.  Terrazzo flooring will be installed at all entrances to the 
church; Mel’s Decoration will install tile flooring in the worship area; new pews.  The Bose speakers 
that were installed in the overflow are receiving great reviews.  Sound in some parts of the main    
worship area could be better. 
 

Pastor’s Report:  Both Consoling the Heart of Jesus and The Book of James have been well       
received.  Ambrose Debrozsi is busy and doing well in his new assignment.  The Capital Campaign 
has resulted in $1.4 million of the $2.6 million pledged already collected.  We will receive our next  
payment in January.  Things are looking good! 
 

The next meeting will be October 25, 2016, at 7:00pm.   


